
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed to
report on the circumstances of the accident involving the bus in the
Moscow Region, which killed two people

 

  

Today, as a result of a traffic accident involving a shuttle bus on the territory of Moscow Region,
two people who were in a passenger car died. Two more people - passengers of the bus - were
hospitalized in a medical facility.

An initial investigation was organized by the Moscow Regional Main Investigative Department of
the Investigative Committee of Russia into the fact of the provision of services that do not meet
safety requirements.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia Alexander Bastrykin instructed the head of
Investigative Committee of Russia in Moscow region Starikov A.Yu. to report on the circumstances
of the incident. The progress and results of the inspection are placed under control in the Central
Office of the Committee.
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